NECHIP CONFERENCE CALL BOARD MEETING

January 15, 2014

Agenda:  The Sale of Individual Market Policies to Medicare Beneficiaries Under 65 Losing Coverage Due to High Risk Pool
Meeting Called by:  Vic Kensler, Chairman
Board Members Dialed in:  Pat McPherson, Bob Corn, Ryan Cole, Randy Boldt, Sherry Wupper

Others Dialed in:  Martin Swanson, NE Department of Insurance, Michelle Dunlap, Coventry Insurance

Director Kensler opened the meeting referencing a bulletin released by CMS dated January 10, 2014.  The bulletin explained that HHS would not enforce the anti-duplication provisions for 2 years and that issuers may sell individual health insurance policies to certain Medicare beneficiaries under 65 who lose state high risk pool coverage.  Mr. Swanson gave us a brief history.  The bulletin addresses pools that are closing, the question was does this apply to Nebraska since we are still open.  Mr. Swanson felt that it did apply to us since we are virtually closed.  He has had verbal assurance, but will try and obtain written confirmation.  Mr. Swanson wondered if we should let our policyholders know that there might be a possibility of them obtaining coverage, but recommended that they should keep NECHIP coverage until they were accepted.  There are no guarantees though that companies would have to accept these policyholders, and policyholders also would not qualify for any federal subsidies.  Director Boldt said that there would be no advantage for these companies to accept these people since they would just be buying claims.  Director Wupper and Director Boldt both suggested that we wait until there is written confirmation, and that we know we have companies in Nebraska who will take these people before we send out any information to policyholders.  Director McPherson thought that the two years that HHS said they would not prosecute duplication could also be an issue.  Mr. Swanson agreed.  Mr. Swanson also brought up that there could be a special enrollment period for Medicare Advantage plans.  This option would not apply to policyholders with ESRD or those who lived in counties that Medicare Advantage did not cover.

Director Kensler said the next step after we receive notification in writing is for Mr. Swanson to contact the carriers to see if they are open to enrollees.  Mr. Swanson said they are in constant communication with carriers, and he would keep us posted.

Mr. Swanson also had some numbers for us.  As of January 13th there were 14,464 Nebraska enrollees on the exchange, 84% of them qualify for a federal subsidy.  It looks like the youth demographic is not being reached.   We also do not have information on which carrier they have selected.  

On a different topic, Director Kensler said he had signed the Addendum to the Administrator’s Agreement.  The standards have been dropped from the Addendum due to the decreasing number of NECHIP policyholders.  New negotiated fees are $64.80 per policyholder, per month or approximately $75,000/yr. based on the population continuing to decrease.  

Director Kensler also said the Omnibus Budget Bill was pending and included $222 million for risk pools.  A portion of this could be available to Nebraska.  

There are 64 policyholders remaining on NECHIP.  Ms. Dunlap will create a report which shows how many are ESRD and which policyholders are in what county.  This information will be helpful if Medicare Advantage becomes available.  

Ms. Dunlap also addressed the NECHIP website.  As per our instructions they have closed down the links.  They do have a page which directs policyholders on Medicare who are under 65 and disabled to contact customer service directly if they have any questions.  

With no other business Chairman Kensler concluded the phone call.

Submitted by,

Sherry Wupper

Board Secretary
